

#### MATH-SCIENCE CLUB MEETS

All Boone Junior College students are eligible for membership in Math-Science Club. It was organized as such in 1962, succeeding a somewhat more restrictive Engineers' Club.

The present group seeks to provide information on careers and offers opportunities for students with common interests to work together.

Math-Science Club's monthly meetings feature guest speakers or movies of interest to members. Other activities of the group include sponsoring the fall hayride and serving as host for coffee-and-refreshment gatherings.

Campus improvement projects that have been supervised by the group in past years have included tree trimming, drivewar repair, and the planting of trees on campus.

Boone Junior College mathematics instructor, Lyle Poyzer, is the faculty adviser; Gary Capps is president.

### DELTA-TAU PLANS ACTIVIT

Boone Junior College Chapter of Delta Tau, state and national education association, has organized many 1964-1965 activities.

Officers elected at the first meeting of Delta Tau are: Carolyn Anderson, president; Margaret Doran, vice president; Connie Mondt, secretary; Carolyn McDermott, treasurer; Rene Poyzer, publicity; and Jan Pritchard, historian. Mrs. Winifred Barquist is sponsor.

Delta Tau assisted a committee composed of Mrs. Barquist and Mrs. and Mrs. William Hartley in sponsoring the BJC all-college picnic September 17. The club also sold sweatshirts with the Boone Junior College mascot imprinted on the front.

Second meeting of Delta Tau was held Monday evening, October 12. A film "Individual Differences" was shown. The reception for J. R. Thorngren, first Dean of Boone Junior College, was discussed, and a ticket committee was appointed for Future Teachers Day to be held November 4.

On September 16, the BJC student body and faculty were invited to attend the annual college picnic at the shelter house in McHose Park. Approximately 132 attended the event making it well worth the time and energy put into it.

Mrs. Barquist, sponsor of Delta Tau, and Carolyn Anderson, president of the organization, formed committees of students who were in charge of the menu and entertainment for the evening.

During the course of events held that evening Steve Miller introduced the candidates for offices of the student body and student council. Duane Haglund also introduced a special guest from the Senior Chamber of Commerce.

Faculty members and their wives provided a great source of amusement during the entertainment part of the night by attempting the tasks which were given them.

Also on the program was a hill-billy band composed of JC students who played two selections on jugs. Jan Eshouse concluded the program with a humorous reading satire on the grade school characters Dick and Jane and also one employing the various faculty members.

College has reached an all-time high of 131 this fall. This number includes 100 Boone High School graduates and 81 graduates of other high schools. Transfer students from 13 other colleges have found their way to the Boone campus for the 1964-65 school year.

The percentage of women students at the college has increased during the past two years. This is possibly due to the new secretarial science curriculum being offered. Males comprise 64.6% of the student population, females 35.4%.

Students are classified in three basic curricula. Secretarial science and Pre-engineering boast 10 students each, while the multi-purpose Liberal Arts course accounts for the remaining 161.

As the junior college grows, the number of high schools represented also increases. Students currently enrolled at BJC graduated from 34 different high schools.

Several new courses are being taught this fall. Students may choose from the following courses were not in last year's offerings: social problems, human growth and development, marriage and the family, cultural anthropology, advanced calculus, probability theory, business law, advanced speech, history of music, engineering problems. and secretarial practice. Six new courses were added during the 1963-64 school year.

Dean Clair E. Abbott, spending his first year at junior college, is optimistic about possibilities for the future. H. L. Cunningham of physics, Lyle McCarger in French and Oswald Bertanoli of vocal music are all new teachers of junior college classes, making a faculty of 18 members.

### THIS DEMOCRATS AND KEPUBLICANS ORGANIZE



About 25 Boone Junior College students have joined the school's Young Democrats' Club which was organized to teach students about politics; to acquaint them with candidates and issues; and to increase the students' participation in political affairs.

Various activities highlight club life. Just this month the BJC Young Democrats joined the Iowa State YDs in a motorcade to Des Moines where they saw President Johnson. Some of the local members have been helping decorate the Democratic headquarters downtown on Story Street. The group because to have guest speakers at club meetings later tols year.

The club's officers includes Steve Miller, president; Judy Peters, first vice-president; Ron Sorber, second vice-president; Holly Carlson, secretary; Joe Russell, treasurer; and Everett Porter, faculty adviser

The BJC YDs will be affiliated with the lowa Young Democrars as soon as local members approve their constitution.





Boone Junior College Young Republicans organized their activities for this election year at their meeting beld September 28. Under the leadership of Jim Grabau, president, the group decided to hold a car wash and a car smash to raise money for the BJC Young Republicans.

A car smash will be organized under the direction of Larry McHugh, chairman of the committee. The idea of a car smash is to buy an old car and have one side represent the Democrats and the other side the Republicans. Persons interested, will get to take a sledge hammer in hand and deal a few belting blows to the opposite side they wish to win in the upcoming election.

Twenty Young Republicans from BJC journeyed to Des Moines : October 13 to great Barry Goldwater.

A committee consisting of John Johnson, Mary Reemey, and Kathy Ferry were appointed to be the editorial staff for the first issue of the Young Republican Newsletter. This newsletter will be published monthly and will list the club's activities for the month and will also contain editorials on current issues. Club sponsor is Lyle Poyzer.

Two delegates to a political meeting were arguing the merits of their respective states. "Well," said one, "in my state we have the finest governor and best legislature that money continue."

\* • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

## BJC HOLDS OPEN HOUSE

Boone Junior College facilities will be displayed at an open house Wednesday evening, October 28, from 7-10. Free refreshments will be served.

"We especially invite present students' parents, prospective students, and the parents of propsective students," said Mrs. Margaret Blake, the school's guidance counselor who is co-ordinating the open house.

An annual affair since the junior college moved into the present building in fall, 1955, the event usually also includes displays by classes which meet at Boone High. Biology and accounting are two such classes having displays.

This year the sacretarial science students will be on hand to demonstrate new electric typewriters and the dictaphone machine. About 100 persons viewed the exhibits a year ago.

Among the improvements added since the last open house are new lounge furniture, the faculty office downstairs, Dean Abbott's office upstairs, and new snack bar facilities. A portrait of the first junior dean 1927-1955, has been hung in the lounge and will be displayed at the October 28 event.

# Students Elect Student Council Officers

Candidates for student council and elective offices were presented, according to their parties September 17 during a student body assembly.

Leon Anderson, campaign manager for Duane Haglund and the progressive party, spoke to the students about the requirements which should be met by a president of the student body. Duane Haglund was the next to speak about the platform which his party represented. The other students running for his party were then presented.

Before David Redfield, candidate for president on the Promoters ticket was introduced, speeches were made by John Sandon and John Garvey both candidates for student council. After giving the outline of his party's reforms for JC and its betterment, David announced the students running on the Promoter's ballot.

On Friday morning the ballots were cast by the students for the candidates of their choice. The results were as follows: Duane Haglund, President; Tom Invar, Vice-president; Jan Eshouse, secretary; Colleen Lawson, treasurer; Rene Poyzer, John Sandon, and John Garvey student council representatives.

# CUB STAFF MEETS TO PLAN YEARBOOK

The awesome task of organizing a yearbook has begun and the Boone June ior College "Cub" is in the process of becoming a reality.

Under the co-editorship of Joyce Siders and Kathy Ferry the cover has been decided upon and the organization of the yearbook has been completed.

Class pictures will be taken Wednesday, October 28. Ron Stoll will take the pictures, with the cost to each individual at \$1.00.

Lyle McCargar is sponsor of the Cub Staff and the members of the editorial staff are: Charlie Hammond, business manager and representative to student council; Barb Bowman, copy editor; Lenora Wane, photographer; Jan Murken, classes; Jane Geyman, typist; Ron Silver, art editor.

Other staff members are Becky Coyne, Jan Dozier, Judi Nystrom, Alan Neely, Tom Inman, Judy Goodman, John Hinz, John Niemants, Kathy Evans, Donna Mills, Joyce Davidson, Jody Berg, Mike Nyman, Lauren Strandber, Marietta Moravetz, and Bob Ward.